
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                

       

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                  
 

 
                                                          
 
 
                                                
 
 
                                              

 

 
 

2021-22  R.I. Officers ~ D5790 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DON’T BE A R.I.N.O. 
(Rotarian In Name Only!) 

ROTARY PRAYER 
 
Oh Lord, and giver of all good, we 
thank Thee for our daily food. 
 
May Rotary friends and Rotary 
ways, help to serve Thee all of our 
days. 

10 December, 2021 
Volume 39, Number 18 
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President of Rotary International:  Shekhar Mehta  
District Governor:  Kayla Christianson 

OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS – 2021-22 

President: Clint Wood  ~ President Elect:   

Secretary:  Tom Sheriff ~ Treasurer:  Ann Lucas  

Executive Secretary:  Jeani Secord ~ Sgt. at Arms: Larry Gunnell  

Directors:  Clint Wood – Phil Waggoner ~ Gary Southard ~ Mike Crocker 

  Tom Cale ~Tom Sheriff & Troy Secord  (PDG Ex-Officios) 

Website:  www.wichitafallsnorthrotaryclub.org  

 

 

 

 

 

                         

The above picture was taken at a recent city council meeting.  The 

three local Rotary Clubs went together and donated $53,000.00 to the 

city to provide playground equipment to Rotary Park.  Rotary North 

was proud to be a part of the project.  Representing Rotary North 

were: President Clint Wood, Past President Mike Crocker and Past 

District Governor Troy Secord. 

ROTARY PROJECTS AROUND THE GLOBE – NOV. 2021 

United States 
 

When Judy Gross saw an online ad from someone seeking help with 

yardwork, members of her Rotary Club of Central Ocean Toms River, 

New Jersey, were ready to step up. In the ad, local resident Coreen 

Onnembo-DiLea explained that she was having a hard time keeping 

up with a garden that brings joy to her 99-year-old father, Achille 

“Acky” Onnembo, a U.S. Coast Guard veteran who served in the 

Allied invasion of Normandy in 1944. On a Saturday morning in 

April, six club members showed up with shovels, mulch, flowers, and 

stones. “Little did I know I’d hear from a team of superhumans that 

would handle the entire project,” Onnembo-DiLea wrote in a letter to 

the club. 

 

    

http://www.wichitafallsnorthrotaryclub.org/


FUTURE PROGRAM ASSIGNMENTS 

 

November 26 -------------------------NO MEETING ~ THANKSGIVING 

December 2----Club Christmas party at the Harrison house 5:30 Social – 

Eat at 6:00 

December 3 -------------------- Meeting will be held at the 364th on SAFB.  

December 10 ------------------------------ Joe Clement (For Larry Gunnell) 

December 17 ------------------------------------------------------- Ajay Kumar 

January 7 ------------------------------------------------------------- Ann Lucas 

January 14 ------------------------------------------------------------- Bill Neale 

January 21 ------------------------------------------------------------ Rob Noble 

January 28 ---------------------------------------------------------- Jeani Secord 

February 4 ---------------------------------------------------------- Troy Secord 

February 11 --------------------------------------------------------- Tom Sheriff 

February 18 ------------------------------------------------------ Gary Southard 

February 25 ----------------------------------------------------- Phil Waggoner 

 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST CLUB MEETING: 
 

President Clint led the club in the Rotary Prayer and Rob led us in the 

pledges. 

 

The brag bucket was presented by Mike and fed by Clint, Bill and Mike. 

 

President Clint made the following announcements:  A wedding 

anniversary for Ajay, Mike’s wedding anniversary and Gary’s birthday.  

Congratulations to all! 

 

Please remember the meeting on December 3rd at the 364th and the 

Christmas party on December 2nd at the Harrison House. 

 

Mike presented Jean Hall, the Executive Director of the W.F. Youth 

Symphony Orchestra.  Ms. Hall gave a great talk in which her passion for 

the organization was clearly evident.  Ms. Hall brought Kathy Liticker, a 

Philharmonic Conductor, to the meeting.  Kathy presented an excellent 

violin solo. 

 

The raffle raised $18.00 and Rob was the big winner.  He drew the ace of 

hearts for a $10.00 prize.  If the lucky raffle winner this week draws the ace 

of spades they will win $8.00 + ½ or what is raised today. 

 

The two below pictures were presented by Ms. Hall.    

  

              
 

The above young lady is Preettika Gupta.  As a 3rd grader she is the 

youngest member of the orchestra. 
 

               
 

This is Jun Park.  He recently won state in orchestra.   


